
 

 

 

 

From: AmandaLea Boyett 
To: Division of Public and Behavioral Health 
Subject: 8/10 Meeting Comment for My Student beginning at Western Nevada College 
Date: Monday, August 9, 2021 2:15:52 PM 

Greetings, 

I am writing to ask that you please do not require any college students in Nevada to get the 
COVID Vaccine. It is still in the testing/investigational phase and only recommended for 
emergency use.  We have had many friends and loved ones have severe reactions from this 
vaccine and there is no recourse for them or help for them to manage the vaccine reactions 
that they are suffering from. 

According to Dr. Shelley Cole, the Medical Director of the America's Front Line Doctors, there 
are at least 10 facts to consider and understand before taking this vaccine. 

1. They are not acting like vaccines, according to the common definition of a vaccine. 
2. The experimental vaccine only lessons symptoms. 
3. You do not need to be vaccinated if you have already contracted COVID-19. 
4. The experimental vaccine uses new technology never before used in a vaccine. 
5. The vaccine may make you sicker than if you hadn't taken it, especially in the elderly. 
6. Inflammation at the placenta of pregnant women who receive the vaccine have been 

reported.  Caution if you desire future pregnancies. 
7. There are effective, safe, affordable prevention and treatment of COVID-19. 
8. Deaths due to COVID-19 simply do not justify the use of any experimental vaccine. 
9. The known risks of vaccines can be serious. 

10. The experimental vaccines should be compared to other therapeutic medications to 
accurately determine their risk vs. benefit. 

This information can be verified on their website americasfrontlinedoctors.org . 

In closing, I am asking again that you please not require the COVID vaccine for our colleges 
and Universities in Nevada.  It just isn't safe nor constitutional. 

Sincerely, 

Amanda Boyett 
Parent of a student beginning at Western Nevada College 
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